
INTERNAL STAFF UPDATE*
Friday, February 19, 2016

Commerce - Giti Tire:

Hank Eisenga, VP of Manufacturing for Giti Tire, sent Beth the following email:

“I would like to personally thank you and Governor Haley for your support surrounding 
the hiring information event we had in Chester County this week. The event was a great 
opportunity to meet many people and give them information about Giti and our hiring 
process. With the help of readysc and all the volunteers that came out, we had well over 
2,000 (possibly close to 3,000) people attend the meetings this Tuesday. Please pass on 
our thanks to Governor Haley and everyone that help support us through this event.”

###

*This document is a transitory and temporary record created for short-term internal purposes
that includes informal materials that do not record decisions.
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